Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee Meeting Minutes

The Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA on Tuesday, February 4, 2025.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer, Richard Huck Gutshall, and Ralph Culbertson.
The members present were President James Bair, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Borough Engineer Andy Glitzer, Maintenance Foreman Travis Gutshall, Borough Manager Chris Stevens, and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairman Terry Green called the Maintenance Committee meeting to order at 2:00 PM.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens then spoke on Richard Huck Gutshall and Ralph Culbertson retirements and said they will be missed.  Richard Huck Gutshall and Ralph Culbertson were then presented with their retirement gifts from Borough Council.
President James Bair said he appreciated their years of service to Huntingdon Borough.
Chairman Terry Green recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Jennifer Clark spoke on the last snowstorm that the borough had.  Jennifer said that on 6th Street, the sidewalk was completely shoveled and on Washington Street, there was only a path shoveled.  Jennifer said that she knows that the Maintenance Department did not do this.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Maintenance Foreman’s report.
Travis Gutshall said that he had nothing else to report on.
President James Bair asked about the calls for frozen pipes.
Travis Gutshall said there were multiple calls on frozen pipes and residents not having water.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Andy Glitzer said there will be a preconstruction meeting with WSL on the Amphitheater Restroom project on Thursday, February 13, 2025 at 10:00 AM.
Andy Glitzer said he would like to have a scope meeting on the Strategic Business Plan that was awarded to GHD.  Andy said that he will need to know what the plans were going to be.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said this was the $50,000 grant that we had received, and the Strategic Business plan will be for the whole borough.
The Strategic Business Plan meeting will be held on Friday, February 28, 2025 at 3:30 PM, here in the borough office.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens spoke on delinquent water and sewer accounts and showed on the screen several properties on Warm Springs Avenue, where the water line ran along the alley behind the buildings.  Chris said the one property; the shutoff is in the garage.
Chairman Terry Green said we have dug up the sewer line and capped the line before.  Terry said they will not be using water then.
Maintenance Foreman Travis Gutshall said that he believes they have found another shutoff outside the garage.
Maintenance Foreman Travis Gutshall said the line in the alley is 2-inch galvanized, and there is a 12-inch main on Warm Springs Avenue.  
It was mentioned that we should force them into tapping into the line on Warm Springs Avenue.
It was mentioned that you would need to get into the homes and will probably need to do some repairs to get the water line out front and with some home you could not run a line between a couple of homes.
Chairman Terry Green said it would be cheaper to run a new water line in the alley.  Terry said there are gas and sewer lines in the alley also.
Maintenance Foreman Travis Gutshall said that he would rather run a new water line in the alley and stay out of the homes.
Chairman Terry Green called on old business.
President James Bair spoke on this year’s paving list and said the highlands will need done, along with 8th Street.
Chairman Terry Green said that on 8th Street, this will need super paved.
President James Bair said to let Borough Manager Chris Stevens know of streets for paving to be put on the list.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we will be doing Chapel Hill.
President James Bair said that 12th Street, between Mifflin Street and Moore Street needs done.
Chairman Terry Green said that Blair Avenue off of Cold Springs Road needs done.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said he didn’t know if we could use Liquid Fuels’ money for dead end streets, unless you tied this into West 31st Street.  Chris said you will need to install a pipe in the creek
Maintenance Foreman Travis Gutshall said if we could he would just use a base coat at first.
Chairman Terry Green called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Maintenance Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:28 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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